

CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MEMORANDUM

TO: City Council

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager

DATE OF MEETING: October 7, 2024

ITEM TITLE: Speed Camera Update / Discussion

DISCUSSION:

On Monday, Sept. 30th, 2024, at 4:01 PM, I received the attached letter from the DOT notifying us that all our speed camera locations have been denied. Staff would like to talk with the council about the implications of this, the safety concerns it generates, and the next steps.

We believe that the DOT has not followed the law correctly. The law states that cameras installed prior to January 1, 2024, "shall" be issued a permit for continued operation, yet they failed to do so.

Chief Niedert will be present to provide additional information and updates.

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval.